
State Water Resources Control Board

TO: Nicole Kuenzi
Presiding Hearing Officer
ADMINISTRATIVE HEARINGS OFFICE

FROM: Eileen Sobeck 
Executive Director
STATE WATER RESOURCES CONTROL BOARD

DATE: May 11, 2023

SUBJECT: ASSIGNMENT OF MAGANA PROPOSED DISCIPLINARY ACTION 
HEARING TO THE ADMINISTRATIVE HEARINGS OFFICE

On November 2, 2022, the Office of Enforcement notified Benjamin B. Magana, Jr. of 
the proposed revocation of his Drinking Water Distribution Operator Grade 3 Certificate 
34232 and provided an opportunity for hearing. In order to ensure prompt and impartial 
resolution of this matter (including the separation of prosecutorial and advisory 
functions), I am assigning the hearing to the Administrative Hearings Office.

Attached is the Proposed Disciplinary Action (“Proposed Disciplinary Action – 
Revocation of Drinking Water Distribution Certificate Grade 3 (D3) Certificate 34232”) 
and Mr. Magana’s request for hearing, as well as the initial Notice of Hearing and 
Tentative Hearing Procedure that was issued in this matter by the Advisory Team. If 
you have any questions about this matter, you may contact Merswind Reyer, Attorney 
IV, at Merswind.Reyer@waterboards.ca.gov.

cc: [all via email]

Nickolaus Knight, Attorney IV, Office of Enforcement 
Nickolaus.Knight@waterboards.ca.gov 

Benjamin B. Magana, Jr. 
benjamin.magana1985@gmail.com 

Merswind Reyer, Attorney IV, Office of Chief Counsel 
Merswind.Reyer@waterboards.ca.gov 
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